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Authorize the City Manager, or designee, to execute an agreement, and all 
necessary documents, subcontracts or subsequent amendments, including 
amending the award amount, with the County of Los Angeles, in a total amount of 
$127,532, to provide Human Immunodeficiency Virus (HIV)/Acquired Immune 
Deficiency Syndrome (AIDS) Benefits Specialty Services for the period of April 1, 
2022 through March 31, 2023, with the option to extend the agreement for five 
additional one-year periods, at the discretion of the City Manager. (Citywide) 

DISCUSSION 

The Long Beach Health jurisdiction continues to be significantly impacted by HIV/AIDS, 
ranking sixth in the State for the number of cases among California's 61 health 
jurisdictions. Benefits Specialty Services are those client-centered activities that focus 
on assisting a client's entry into, and movement through, the care services systems. 
These services facilitate access to, and maintenance of, health and disability benefits and 
services. Benefits specialists educate clients about the available benefit programs, 
assess eligibility, assist with applications, provide advocacy with appeals and denials, and 
assist with recertification. 

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney, Taylor M. Anderson on June 6, 2022 
and by Budget Analysis Officer Greg Sorensen on June 17, 2022. 

TIMING CONSIDERATIONS 

City Council action is requested on July 5, 2022, to execute an agreement with the County 
of Los Angeles to continue providing critical services to the Long Beach community and 
ensure cost recovery for services provided. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

The total annual agreement with the County of Los Angeles will not exceed $127,532 for 
the period of April 1, 2022, through March 31, 2023. Sufficient appropriation is currently 
budgeted in the Health Fund Group in the Health and Human Services Department. Any 
indirect costs that might not ultimately be eligible for grant funds will be funded by the 
Health Operating Fund, General Fund, or other eligible grant funds. This grant has no 
match or in-kind service mandate. This recommendation has no staffing impact beyond 
the normal budgeted scope of duties and is consistent with existing City Council priorities. 
There is no local job impact associated with this recommendation. 
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SUGGESTED ACTION: 

Approve recommendation. 

Respectfully submitted, 

K~::r 
DIRECTOR 
HEAL TH AND HUMAN SERVICES 

APPROVED: 

THOMAS B. MODICA 
CITY MANAGER 




